
 
Lydeard St Lawrence & Tolland Village Newsletter  

 
August 2018 

 
Available via email, or in the Church or from the Village Hall Mondays & Thursdays 10:00 am to 12:45 pm 

 
Deadline for items – 25th of each month – to Liz (liz.mcconnell50@gmail.com or 667375) 

 
Date Morning Afternoon / Evening 

Wed 1st    

Thu 2nd  
Post Office and Coffee Shop, LSL Village Hall, 

10.00 am - 12.45 pm 
Table tennis, LSL Village Hall, 8.00 - 10.30 pm 

Fri 3rd    

Sat 4th    

Sun 5th  
CF Holy Communion at 9.30 am 

LSL Morning Prayer at 11.15am 
Scarr Chapel worship meeting 2.30 pm 

Mon 6th  

Post Office and Coffee Shop, LSL Village Hall, 

10.00 am - 12.45 pm 

Beat Surgery, Village Hall, 10.30 to 11.30 am 

Bell ringing, LSL Church tower, 7.30 - 9.00 pm 

 

Bottle Collection for Church Fete - Evening 

Tue 7th Garden Waste (Green) and Recycling Collection  

Wed 8th   

Thu 9th 
Post Office and Coffee Shop, LSL Village Hall, 

10.00 am - 12.45 pm 

W.I., LSL Village Hall  Meeting Room. 7.30 – 10.00 pm 

Table tennis, LSL Village Hall, 8.00 - 10.30 pm 

Fri 10th   

Sat 11th  LSL Church Fete in the school field 2.00 pm  

Sun 12th 
LSL Patronal Festival Benefice Eucharist at 
10:30  

Scarr Chapel worship meeting 2.30 pm 

Mon 13th 
Post Office and Coffee Shop, LSL Village Hall, 

10.00 am - 12.45 pm 
Bell ringing, LSL Church tower, 7.30 - 9.00 pm 

Tue 14th Household Waste (Black) & Recycling Collection 

Mobile Library: 

Tolland  Glebe Farm (TA4 3PR)   11.50 - 12.05  

LSL  Old Post Office (TA4 3SB)   12.15 - 12.30  

LSL  School (TA4 3SF)   1.10 – 1.40 
Wed 15th   

Thu 16th 
Post Office and Coffee Shop, LSL Village Hall, 

10.00 am - 12.45 pm 
Table tennis, LSL Village Hall, 8.00 - 10.30 pm 

Fri 17th   
Sat 18th Village Hall Summer Clean 10.00 am – 12.00 pm  
Sun 19th LSL Holy Communion at 11.15am Scarr Chapel worship meeting 2.30 pm 

Mon 20th 
Post Office and Coffee Shop, LSL Village Hall, 

10.00 am - 12.45 pm 
Bell ringing, LSL Church tower, 7.30 - 9.00 pm 

Tue 21st Garden Waste (Green) and Recycling Collection  
Wed 22nd   

Thu 23rd 
Post Office and Coffee Shop, LSL Village Hall, 

10.00 am - 12.45 pm 
Table tennis, LSL Village Hall, 8.00 - 10.30 pm 

Fri 24th   

Sat 25th  Croquet and Cream Tea, The Manor House - 2.30 pm 

Sun 26th CF Morning Prayer at 9.30 am Scarr Chapel worship meeting 2.30 pm 

Mon 27th BANK HOLIDAY Bell ringing, LSL Church tower, 7.30 - 9.00 pm 

Tue 28th  Over 60s Lunch, LSL Village Hall, 12.30 pm 
Wed 29th  Household Waste (Black) & Recycling Collection  

Thu 30th  
Post Office and Coffee Shop, LSL Village Hall, 

10.00 am - 12.45 pm 
Table tennis, LSL Village Hall, 8.00 - 10.30 pm 

Fri 31st    

 

 

Hot Off The Press! 
 

Tilly the lost cat is home safe and well. 

Many thanks to all who responded to the appeal to keep a look out for her. 
 

 

mailto:liz.mcconnell50@gmail.com


Lydeard St Lawrence and Tolland Parish Council 

 

 

Minutes of the Meeting held on 16th July 2018 at 7.30pm in Lydeard St Lawrence Village Hall. 
 

Councillors present, Jonathan Marshall (Chairman), Deborah Telling (Vice Chair), Charles Cox, Don Hobson, 

Matt Hele, Mary Harding, Edward White and Maeve Vickery 
 

Also in attendance: Borough Councillor Gwil Wren, County Councillor Mike Rigby, Lorna Thorne, Parish 

Clerk, and Andrew Venner. 

 
 

18/50 Apologies from PCSO Louise Fyne.  
  

18/51 Declarations of interest – None received  
 

18/52 The Minutes of the meeting held on 21st May 2018 were agreed and signed as an accurate record.  
 

18/53 Matters Arising 

53.1 Lydeard St Lawrence Parish Playground Project - update (18/43.2,17/102.1) 

Cllr Hele reported that he is still waiting for a 3rd quote. He has interest from the new Headmaster at the 

Primary School, Chris Rutland, and is hoping that he is happy to work with the project.  The Cricket Club 

have requested some equipment that can be in place quickly such as football goals etc. A formal request 

for this will be put together for the next meeting.  The cricket club have a new safety report which Cllr 

Hele will look at in more detail.  
 

53.2 Village Defibrillator in Lydeard St Lawrence and Tolland (18/44.4,17/71) 

Cllr Marshall has spoken with the Cricket Club Chairman, who is going to speak to the rest of the club.   
 

18/54  Parish Council Vacancy – Co-option  

 Cllr Hobson proposed Andrew Venner to be co-opted onto the Parish Council as he lives in the Village, 

this was seconded by Cllr Hele and agreed nem. con. 

Andrew Venner signed the Declaration of Acceptance. The Chairman then welcomed Mr Venner onto 

the Council.   
 

18/55 Planning  

55.1 Applications received for comment from Taunton Deane BC:  

22/18/0011 Erection of replacement porch on the front elevation and expose original stonework on east 

gable end at 4 Victoria Terrace, Lydeard St Lawrence.   

Cllrs agreed to support this application.  
  

22/18/0010 Creation of water run off collection pit and landscape bund on land at Nethercott Lane, 

Lydeard St Lawrence. (retention of works already undertaken)  

The Planning Committee have concerns over this, with further development continuing to add to the 

damaged state of Nethercott Lane. Also concerns were raised over the risk of overflow and erosion of the 

lining of the pit. 
 

55.2 Notification of any Taunton Deane Decisions:  

None Received  
 

18/56 Financial 

56.1 The Accounts Statement had been noted by the Council. 

56.2 To Pay Clerks Salary and Expenses of £414.60 

Proposed Cllr Hobson,   Seconded Cllr Vickery. 

Agreed unanimously. 

 

18/57 Speeding through Tolland Village 

An issue with excessive speeding has been raised through the Village of Tolland. The speed limit in the 

Village is national speed limit (60 mph), so what we are looking at is probably more a case of careless or 

dangerous driving. It is probably not possible for the speed limit to be reduced as the housing is not dense 

enough for it to introduced. Cllrs agreed to place a notice in the newsletter and any complaints of 

dangerous driving should be reported to the PCSO.  

 

 

 



 

18/58 Electoral Review of Somerset West and Taunton: Draft Recommendations  

Cllrs agreed that the new group proposed for Lydeard St Lawrence and Tolland were with similar villages 

and should work well together; the new area would have two councillors.  The Cllrs felt a comment at 

this stage is not required.  

 

18/59 Correspondence and items for information 

 Crime Report  

Lend a Hand – Fingerposts – Cllr Marshall has had an interest from a couple of residents who are going 

to do the training in order to help him with the local fingerposts restoration.  

 

Any other Business     

County Councillor Mike Rigby spoke to the Council.   

 He is concerned over the financial position of Somerset County Council and the Local Councils 

in Somerset.  It is felt that a Unitary Council could be formed for the whole of Somerset, this 

would help save money and be better for customer services.  

 Fair funding has been requested in the Council, but cuts will still be made with the subsidised 

buses ending next year.  Adult Social Care is also affected by lack of funding.  

 Two small improvements schemes have been approved.  A footpath along the A358 in Norton 

Fitzwarren and a junction improvement at the Farmers Arms, Combe Florey. The Voucher scheme 

is still available for residents in slow Broadband areas.   

 

Borough Councillor Gwil Wren then spoke to the Council. 

 He also spoke about the unitary Council and how the number of Councillors will reduce 

significantly.  

 The Somerset West and Taunton Council now have a shadow authority and will help the transition 

and making the new Council able to run from 1st April 2019. The restructuring of staff has begun 

with the Planning Department most affected by retirement and officers stepping down.  

 The new warding patterns will affect Cllr Wren’s area and will most likely see Lydeard St 

Lawrence with a new Borough Councillor. He reminded the Parish Council of the Elections next 

May.  

 

- Cllr Harding requested information regarding the erection of an aeroplane hangar at a farm in Tolland.  

Planning permission has not been sought and the owners have been told to apply for retrospective 

planning permission from TDBC.  

- Cllr Harding also asked if the Tolland Village signs could be repainted as they are looking tired. Cllr 

Marshall will investigate this possibility.  New signs could cost £300 and maybe an alternative option 

would be to replace them.  

- Reports of a drone hovering over Westleigh have been received. This will be monitored and if 

continues reported to the PCSO.  

- The phone box in Lydeard St Lawrence has now finally been removed.   

- The Book Exchange in Tolland now has some flower planters thanks to the Tolland Fund. 

- Cllr Hele has been in talks with the Primary School Headmaster Chris Rutland who is keen to work 

with the village in the Remembrance Centenary celebrations.  Maureen Young has taken the lead on 

this and is co-ordinating all organisations within the village.  

- Cllr Cox raised an issue with building works happening at Hoccombe Farm. This will be reported to 

TDBC Planning Enforcement.  

- Paul Yeomans is hopeful that the works on the Church path can start next week once the school breaks 

up for the holidays.  The contractors are able to keep the footpath open as people will still be able to 

use the small side gate.  

 

  

The next meeting will be on Monday 10th September 2018 at 7.30pm  

 

With no other business the meeting was closed at 8.30pm 

 

 



CHURCH REPORTS AND NOTICES 
 

MESSY CHURCH for REMEMBRANCE 

 

As this year is the 100th anniversary of the end of the First World War, the Messy Church Planning Group are 

organising a Messy Church with a Remembrance theme for Saturday 3rd November at 3pm until 4.30pm. 

There will be interesting things to do, and we hope to find out facts about people from this village who were 

involved in the First World War and who are buried in our churchyard. Refreshments will be available, as always. 

Please - put this date in your diary and come along. Email reminders will be sent out to all those who have 

attended previous Messy Church, but everyone is welcome.  

 

CHURCH PATH 

 

As some of you may have noticed, the church path from the gate to the war memorial has been re-surfaced. The 

war memorial is a village asset which happens to be situated in the church grounds, and the cost of the re-surfacing 

has been achieved in part from church funds and from funds made available by the Parish Council for which we 

are grateful. We hope that this will make the war memorial more accessible and easy to reach as well as looking 

better. The large tree stump has also been removed which, of course, has increased the total cost. The Parochial 

Church Council felt that the re-surfacing of the access to the war memorial and the surrounding area was 

particularly appropriate in this 100th anniversary year and in good time for our Remembrance Day observance. 

 

INVITATION 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Did you know that 1400 bell ringers lost their lives in  
The Great War of 1914 – 1918? 

 
 

To commemorate this, we are looking to recruit and teach new bell ringers to 
take part in the Armistice Day ringing here in 

Lydeard St Lawrence on 11th November 2018. 
 

If you are interested in learning how to ring, or just want to find out a bit more 
about ringing, or just want to visit the tower to see what goes on up there, 

please contact 

 
Paul Yeomans on 01984 667364 or at paul@rpyeomans.co.uk 

 
 

 

 

On Friday 7th September, Revd. Maureen and David celebrate their 

Golden Wedding anniversary. A Benefice Eucharist is being 

organised for Sunday 9th September at 10.30am. A warm welcome is 

extended to everyone from Maureen, David and their family to join in 

their celebration with Prosecco and Canapes after the service.  
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Time For A Rummage 

Clear Out Your Closets 
 

Justine will be running a second-hand ladies clothes and jewellery stall at the church 

fete on the 11th August. So please have a look in your wardrobes, cupboards and 

drawers and see if there is anything you would like to donate in the clothing, jewellery 

and accessories department. 

 

If you have anything you think would be suitable for this stall,  

please contact Justine on 01984 667292 or text her on 07975604816  

and she will come and collect it in the week before the fete. 

 
Church Fete Bottle Stall 

 
Andrew and Mary will be coming through  

the village collecting bottles for the  
Church Fete bottle stall on  

 
Monday 6th August.  

 
If you have any donations, please leave them  
by your front door and they will be collected. 

 
Alternatively, you may drop them in at any time to  

Andrew and Mary at Paynes Farm, opposite the village hall. 
 

All bottles gratefully received. 
 

Thank you. 

 
 

 

Can You Rustle Up a Raffle Prize for the Fete? 

 

Helen Foster is looking for raffle prizes for the church fete.  

 

If you have anything that might be suitable, please drop it into Helen at the  

Manor House (directly opposite the church) or give Helen a call on 667207. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      LYDEARD ST LAWRENCE 

      CHURCH FETE 

        And Family Dog Show 

        Saturday 11th August 

        2pm on School Field 
 

 

        Stalls: 

      Cakes     Produce    Bric-a-brac    Womens Clothes                             

Bottle Stall      Books       Human Fruit Machine 

Croc smashing     Competitions     Skittles     

Cream Teas    Ice Creams 

 

        Display of Church Development Plans 

 

    Competitions: 

     Best Photo of Lydeard St Lawrence Village 
(to be judged by Cat Smith) 

      Decorate an egg – kids and adults 

     Decorate a cake – kids and adults 

     Flower decoration for a table 

     Treasure Hunt 

 

     Lots of fun for all the family! 
 

 



 
Lydeard St Lawrence Church Development Project 

August 2018 

 

The resurfacing work on the church path between the main gate and the war memorial has been completed in 

good time by our contractor, JY Coles of Taunton. The cost of the work will be shared between the Parish Council 

and the Parochial Church Council. This is great news and good progress towards our preparations for the 

Armistice Centenary event in November. 

 

The architect has completed the survey work and created some plans and drawings showing possible changes to 

the church. These include the provision of a toilet and a servery, the creation of more space at the front and back 

of the church and changes needed to use the south porch as the main entrance. The plans will be on display at the 

Church Fete on 11 August and at other events during the autumn. This presents an opportunity to comment on 

the proposals and to express how you would like to see the church develop as a community asset in the next few 

years. This essential preparatory work is possible through the grant provided by the Big Lottery fund - so thank 

you to all National Lottery players. 

 

 

 

VILLAGE REPORTS AND NOTICES 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Speeding In Tolland 

Excessive speeding has been raised as an issue in Tolland.  

 

Tolland is a charming village with beautiful but small lanes 

running through it. Although the national speed limit applies 

throughout the village, it is highly inappropriate for anyone to 

drive at this speed.  

 

Pedestrians and animals on the roads frequently have nowhere 

to go to get out of the way of passing vehicles and this becomes 

far more dangerous if road users are unable to stop in time. 

 

If you have any complaints of dangerous driving, please report 

them to our local PCSO Louise Fyne on 07889 659476 or by email 

at  Louise.fyne@avonandsomerset.police.uk   

 
 

 

 

Village Hall Summer Clean 

 

Saturday 18th August 

10:00 – 12:00 

 

If you can spare some time, it would be great to see as many  

people as possible to give us a hand to spruce up the village hall.  

This is a village asset, available to everyone and needs a good clean every so often.  

All cleaning equipment will be provided as will refreshments and cheery banter throughout. 

 

Please call Don on 667375 if you can help at all. 

 

  

mailto:Louise.fyne@avonandsomerset.police.uk


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Saturday 8th September 2018 
Lydeard St. Lawrence Village Hall 

 
Time to get making, growing, creating, planting and potting ready for the village horticultural 

show in September. New classes and old, a hugely challenging Men Only class and a brand-

new craft class. Go on, you know you want to. 

 

Click here for a list of this year’s Horticultural Show Classes  
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JOIN US TO CELEBRATE  

THE VISIT OF THE WOLCOTT 

SOCIETY TO TOLLAND 
 

 

 

SUNDAY, 26 AUGUST 10:30  

VILLAGE CHURCH SERVICE AND BARBECUE 

 

On 26 August Tolland village is welcoming 38 members of the historic Wolcott Society from the USA.  

 

The Wolcott family lived in Tolland and worshipped at St John’s Church from 1525 to 1650. John 

Wolcott was the miller at Tolland from 1562 and lived at Watersmeet Farm which is believed to be the 

birthplace of Henry Wolcott his grandson. Henry Wolcott then emigrated to Windsor, Connecticut in the 

USA in 1630.  The Wolcott Society has maintained contact with Tolland and they regularly make 

financial contributions to help keep the church open.   

 

We are delighted that a group of them are coming to the UK and will be taking in Tolland as part of their 

trip. A church service will be conducted by the Bishop of Taunton, followed by a hog roast lunch at 

Brompton Ralph Village Hall.  

 

Please spread the word and invite family and friends to this important local occasion. Lunch tickets are 

£10 a head, £5 for children under 16 to include the hog roast, salad, dessert and a drink. Tickets are 

limited so please book your place, contact Sharon Birt 01984 667608  or shari.b@hotmail.co.u 

 

Mary and John 1630 

http://lydeard-st-l.co.uk/documents/hortprog18.pdf


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Not sure who to turn to? Village Agents are a charity that work with individuals and social groups to give confidential 
support and advice. We can enable people to be more independent in their home, manage personal finances, care 
for family members and advise on just about anything!  
 
You can find Gaby at the Talking Café at The Bear in Wiveliscombe on a Thursday Morning and the drop-in at 
Milverton’s Creedwell Orchard Meeting Hall on Monday mornings, Lister House Surgery on Monday afternoons and 
all day Friday. Also Wiveliscombe House on Tuesday Mornings. You can also find me at local coffee mornings, 
groups and events Call and email me. gaby@somersetrcc.org.uk 07746 340546  
 

 

 

 

Dick and Helen Foster cordially invite you to join them for the 

 

Annual Lydeard St Lawrence 

Croquet and Cream Tea Event 

 

Saturday 25th August at 2.30 pm  

at the Manor House 
 

Huge fun for everyone and scrummy cream teas as well.  

 

Not knowing the rules or having the slightest idea how to play is a distinct advantage. 

 

All in aid of the church. 

 

  

 

DONKEY WALKS 

 

I am looking for companions to enjoy mini donkey walks with me 

and my four legged companions. 
 

My lovely girls enjoy grooming, and lots of fussing and cuddles 

followed by a walk around our beautiful bridleways.  

 

Must be competent in handling animals, they are very 

straightforward and just a bit bigger in strength than a large dog. 

 

Please contact me, Sharon Birt, on 01984 667608 if interested.  

 
 

 

 

 

mailto:gaby@somersetrcc.org.uk


 

Lydeard St Lawrence Cricket 

 

This month’s report starts with the match against Taunton on 30th June on one of the hottest days this year. The 

match started with Taunton’s skipper saying a few chosen words for one of their players, Tom, who just died 

aged only 27. LSL went on to score 253 for 6 with Mark Hannaford top scoring with a very creditable 129 on a 

fast outfield. Our bowlers kept on plugging away and wickets tumbled but their skipper held firm eventually 

scoring his century and with tense finish in sight, Taunton made the winning run in the last over with only 2 

wickets to spare. Close but no cigar. 

 

The next match coincided with the England/Sweden game in the world cup and LSL were asked to see if a 

morning match was possible, but this was not possible as some our players work on Saturday morning. 

Timberscombe then declared that they were unable to raise a team, so all 26 points came to us, but unfortunately 

there was no match to report. 

 

On the 14th July LSL were away at Dulverton and we batted first and made 217 for 8 with Tom Bennett scoring 

48, Ed White 46 and man of the match Ben Meek scoring 63 and then taking 8 for 21 as Dulverton were skittled 

out for just 80 giving us another full scalp of 26 points. 

 

The following week saw us play Bagborough at home. A clash of the Titans as first took on second for a power 

play game of cricket. LSL set the bar high with a great batting total of 239 for 6 with Mark (back in the runs) 

Hannaford scoring a splendid 84 and Tom Meek adding a further 48 runs. Bagborough, however, proved that as 

likely Champions they were not just about to hand over the first slot as they powered their way beyond the score 

to record a victory with 240 for 4. Excellent effort by LSL but still no cigars! 

 

Last Saturday, for once, the weather determined the outcome, and playing against Over Stowey LSL scored 132 

with captain Smudge Smith, top scoring on 46. However at 19 for 1 the heavy rain continued to fall making 

further cricket impossible and the game was tied with a further 12 points being picked up. 

So at the end of July LSL are lying third in the league and promotion is possible with 5 more matches to play. 

 

Summer Social 

 

A big thank you to all the people who helped to organise the event and to all those who turned up to support the 

club on the 14th July. The weather was gorgeous and Jono the singing jukebox delivered some fantastic singing 

of well-known tunes to thoroughly entertain us whilst beer, cider, wine and G & T’s were happily consumed, 

with delicious burgers, hotdogs and fresh salads. Although numbers were a little down from previous years, the 

evening was very well received and enjoyed and a few hundred pounds was earned to add to the kitty. 

 

Thinking of You 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Our thoughts go out to Ben Mack who would have been in charge of the 

summer social event, but has been in hospital flat on his back for many 

weeks having fallen out of a tree and broken a vertebra in his back. I 

understand Ben is now back at home being looked after by his wife Jo. 

We wish you all the best mate and look forward to seeing back on your 

feet and back at the club very soon. 

 

 

Phil Greenway 

Chairman 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As you will be aware, we are hoping to decorate the church for remembrance with a cascade of hand crafted poppies. A 

number of people in the village have already signed up to make some poppies and I am keeping a running total of the 

poppies made so far. Our target is to create 2018 poppies which we will then use to adorn the church for remembrance 

Sunday on the 11th November.  

 

Below is a pictorial representation of how far towards our target number of poppies we are. Each box represents 20 poppies 

(well, 20.18 poppies to be exact) and the underlying picture will be revealed over the coming months as we knit and stitch 

our way to November.  

 

 

Poppy Totals So Far 

 

 

Target Date Number Made % completed 

2018 1st August 150 7.4% 
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Poppies For Remembrance  



Could you lend a hand to help restore  
Somerset’s iconic fingerposts? 

 
More volunteers and community groups are being urged to get involved with a ground-breaking project 

to restore historic signposts in Somerset. In response to stretched finances, the Somerset Fingerpost 

Restoration Project was set up by Somerset County Council and the Southwest Heritage Trust in 2016 

to help preserve and protect the signs by harnessing the goodwill of volunteers and exploring alternative 

funding options. 

 

Exmoor National Park Authority, with support from the Council and the Heritage Lottery Fund, has 

since run a hugely successful project in West Somerset with more than 100 volunteers recruited and 

more than 60 signs restored to date. More volunteers and community groups are now being sought to 

get involved to carry on work that the Council no longer has the money to fund. 

 

Somerset County Council and the Southwest Heritage Trust have produced a handbook that provides 

all the information required to enable community groups to decide if they would like to take part in this 

valuable project. It also contains a fascinating potted history of fingerposts in Somerset.  

 

You can view the handbook at http://www.somerset.gov.uk/policies-and-plans/schemes-and-

initiatives/somerset-fingerpost-restoration-project/. 

 

Please contact your local parish council if you would like to get involved, or email 

fingerposts@somerset.gov.uk  for further information. 
 

 

 

Waste collections start from 6am  
From the Somerset Waste Partnership. 

 

Recycling and rubbish collections will start daily at 6am from now on due to the high temperatures. 

 

Please ensure your bins and boxes are all out in time for the early start (and no earlier than the night 

before), and note that some collections times may change. The new start time will continue until cooler 

weather returns. Crews have been reminded to keep the noise down; apologies in advance for the 

sound of glass and cans.  

 

To help crews get your waste collected, please: 

* Sort and roughly segregate materials in boxes without using carrier bags. 

* Rinse all containers and squash all but glass and aerosols. 

* Cut up all large card and flatten all cardboard boxes. 

  

Quick reminder on plastic … 

 

Plastic bottles are the only plastics taken at the kerbside; household and food plastic pots, tubs and 

trays are taken at all 16 recycling sites: https://www.somersetwaste.gov.uk/slider/all-recycling-sites-

take-plastic-food-pots-tubs-and-trays/ 

 

Tetra Paks, other beverage cartons and single-use plastic-lined coffee cups are taken at 12 recycling 

sites: https://www.somersetwaste.gov.uk/dozen-recycling-sites-take-single-use-coffee-cups/ 
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CONTACTS 

 

Event Contact Tel Email 

Benefice Rector 

Benefice Associate Priest 

Revd Matthew Tregenza  

Revd Maureen Young 

01823 432935 

01984 667472 

 

reverendmaureenyoung@gmail.com 

Lydeard St Lawrence  

Church Wardens 

David Young 

Pat Coles 

667472 

ExD 

dryoung47@googlemail.com 

brian.coles.coles@btinternet.com 

 
Tolland Church Maureen Canney 656236  

Scarr Chapel Bill Caines 667416 jennyscarr73@hotmail.com 

Bell ringing Janet Bond 667372 janet.jimbond@gmail.com 

Cricket 1st Team Paul Smith  07901 847709  

Junior Cricket Simon Broad 667739 simonbroad3@gmail.com 

Dance Club Rah Cattell 07786 436616 rah@thecattells.co.uk 

Lydeard Lifts 
Liz McConnell 

Ken Hardy 

667375 

667344 
liz.mcconnell50@gmail.com 

khardy01@btinternet.com 

Over 60s lunch Barbara Vearncombe 667356 bvearncombe@talktalk.net 

Parish Council Jonathan Marshall  667323 jejm@hotmail.co.uk 

Pilates Laura Sinclair 07714 276447 pilatesbylauracharlotte@gmail.com  

Post Office Watchet Post Office  631223   

Table tennis Mel Horner 667347 melhorner@btinternet.com  

Village Agent Gaby Bellamy 07746 340546 gaby@Somersetrcc.org.uk  

Village Hall Mel Horner 667347 melhorner@btinternet.com 

Web Page Liz McConnell 667375 liz.mcconnell50@gmail.com 

W.I. Alice Beak  01823 433015  

Local Police 

PC Jo Jeffery 

PCSO Louise Fyne 

Non Emergency Number 

07889 657943 

07889 659476 

101 

Joanne.jeffery@avonandsomerset.police.uk 

Louise.fyne@avonandsomerset.police.uk 

 

Community Council  

Oil Orders 
  01603 881888 somersetbuying@af-affinity.co.uk  

           

Lydeard St Lawrence Primary School www.lydeardstlawrenceprimary.co.uk 

LSL Village Web Page www.lydeard-st-l.co.uk 

Benefice Churches www.bishopslydeardbenefice.org 
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	Available via email, or in the Church or from the Village Hall Mondays & Thursdays 10:00 am to 12:45 pm
	Deadline for items – 25th of each month – to Liz (liz.mcconnell50@gmail.com or 667375)

